REGULAR MEETING TREMONT VILLAGE BOARD August 17, 2015

President Todd Bong called to order this regular meeting of the Tremont Village Board at 7:00 PM, Monday, August 17, 2015, at the Tremont Village Hall.

Present: President Bong, Trustees Scott, Replogle, Zuercher, Harding, Scranton, Getz

Absent: None

Village Clerk: J. Madsen Police Chief: M. Dodwell

Attorney: R. Wherry

Guests: Capt. Nate Troyer, Mary Ann Vance, Lorena Falcon, Jenna Gingerich

Pledge of Allegiance.

MINUTES

Trustee Zuercher moved to approve the minutes for the regular meeting of August 3, 2015, and Replogle seconded.

AYES: All NAYS: None

Motion carried.

BILLS

Trustee Zuercher moved to approve all bills incurred since August 3, and Replogle seconded.

AYES: All

NAYS: None

Motion carried.

Trustee Scott thanked the Garden Club and Beechams for the flowers downtown.

Trustee Replogle expressed concern about the billboards on Route 9 stating that neither he nor Zoning Code Enforcement Officer Chad Hancock had received any notification from Tazewell County regarding their placement.

Trustees Zuercher and Scranton gave a special thank you to the Tremont Police Department and Public Works Department for their efforts last week regarding the Craig Whisenand visitation and funeral.

Trustee Harding moved to transfer \$10,034.53 from General Savings to Police Operations Checking to cover bills and payroll. Zuercher seconded.

AYES: All NAYS: None Motion carried.

Trustee Harding has also prepared the *Statement of Estimated Revenues* to be submitted Thursday, and reported that the new Enterprise Zone has been approved pending some paperwork.

Trustee Getz informed the Board that once again we have a water leak at Harris and Madison Streets, a site where a repair project had already been approved.

Trustee Getz also cited the Locust/Franklin area as in need of some further minor repair and is looking at Hannibal Street

